
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/30/2024 5:00:00 AM

First name: Staci
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Organization: Rural County Representatives of California

Title: Senior Policy Advocate

Comments: RE: Land Management Plan Direction for Old-Growth Forest Conditions Across the National Forest

System, Docket FS-2022-0003

 

Dear Ms. Walker,

 

On behalf of the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC), we offer our recommendations on the Land

Management Plan Direction for Old-Growth Forest Conditions Across the National Forest System (Plan

Direction), Docket FS-2022-0003. RCRC is an association of forty rural California counties and the RCRC Board

of Directors is comprised of elected supervisors from each of those member counties.

 

RCRC member counties are home to more than 80 percent of USDA Forest Service (USFS) land across

California, and the vast majority of the state[rsquo]s catastrophic wildfires have profoundly impacted our rural

communities. Our state[rsquo]s water supply, air quality, wildlife habitat, tourism economy and. even affordability

and availability of property insurance. are highly dependent on the health and resilience of USFS lands within

California[rsquo]s borders. Our county governments are responsible for local land use decisions and often

coordinate forest resilience and community fuels treatment projects between federal land managers, key state

agencies and local resource management organizations, As a result, they understand their communities and are

vital to the success of planning efforts such as the Plan Direction.

 

Given the importance of county governments in the planning process, we are disconcerted by the omission of

local government in the cooperating agency process, as proposed in the Plan Direction. As defined in 40 CFR

1501.8 and 40 CFR 1508.5, local governments assuredly qualify to request cooperating agency status, especially

since the USFS has stated the intent to prepare the environmental analysis in compliance with the National

Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). While we support the overlying objectives of  RCRC appreciates your

consideration of our comments. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT:  USFS_Old_Growth_Rule_RCRC_Ltr_2024-01-26.pdf  - Copy of Letter


